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The Air Quality Public Advisory Committee (AQPAC) is an advisory body to the 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee (MWAQC).

Meeting Minutes 

Monday, June 26, 2006

Room 3

5:00 P.M.-7:00 P.M.


Members Present (or on the phone):
Jill Engel-Cox, Joint Center for Earth Systems Technology

Bill Butler, Mirant

Brian Holmes, Maryland Highway Contractors Association 

Lee Schoenecker, American Planning Association

Deron Lovaas, Maryland Urban

Rodney Livingston, District Interracial Com. Environmental Equity (DICEE)


COG Staff 

Jeff King, COG

1. Call to Order, Adoption of Agenda 

Vice-Chair Brian Holmes called the meeting to order at 5:25PM and the agenda was adopted.  
2. Approval of Minutes 

The May 15, 2006 minutes were approved as written.  The April 17, 2006 minutes continue to be under review.

3. Staff report on MWAQC and TAC 

Jeff provided a 1 page summary of the June 9 TAC meeting and then went over each item.

The draft emissions inventory for 2002, 2008 and 2009 is still incomplete.  Of special concern are airport emissions.  Maryland has decided to treat airport emissions as a quasi-point source instead of an area source, in an effort to help them deal with conformity.  Virginia will continue to treat airport emissions as an area source.  There is some concern about the inconsistent treatment between the two states and EPA has commented on it.  The TAC was briefed on a report on airport emissions from National and Dulles airports.  Emissions are expected to continue to increase from 2002 to 2009.  Aircraft and ground support equipment are estimated to make up 73-94% of the emissions from those airports.

The Ozone Transport Commission (OTC), at its annual meeting, passed four model rules to be considered by the states for their state implementation plans (SIPs) including Consumer Products II, Industrial Adhesives and Sealants, Portable Fuel Containers II and Chip Reflash. The OTC is working on a multi pollutant initiative that they hope to consider in November.  They are also looking at the impact on peaking units.

The TAC is expected to consider various control options and contingency measures at their July meeting that will be required in the SIP.  The latest attainment modeling from VADEQ has shown that the design values in the Washington area are dropping but are still in non-attainment.  More modeling will be done to determine what controls are still required along with weight of evidence factors to reach attainment.  The states are expected to complete their Reasonably Available Control Technology (RACT) review updates in July, which are needed for the new SIPs.  The TAC’s Local Government Initiatives sub-committee has completed its assessment of local commitments under the 1-hour ozone standard and found that those commitments have been met or exceeded.  Other potential local controls are being considered. It was noted that chair of sub-committee, Mary Richmond from Montgomery County, will have to be replaced because she has left county employment.

Jen Desimone briefed the TAC on the current ozone season.  The area had one major episode at the end of May/early June when peak 8 hour ozone levels got up to 102 ppb and the PM2.5 24-hour concentrations got up to 35 ug/m3.  

Jeff also noted that COG has submitted a grant proposal to EPA to form a National Capital Region Climate Protection Consortium to deal with the climate change issues.

The MWAQC meeting was held on May 24.  MWAQC was briefed on the TAC meeting issues.  At the MWAQC meeting, Jim Sydnor talked about the Potomac River Consent Decree with the Department of Justice and EPA and the fact that the agreement was currently going through the comment period.  

Joan Rohlfs went over the SIP development status.  It still appears on schedule for completion next summer.  Work can now start on additional control measures since the OTC has agreed to new model rules.

MWAQC was also briefed on the Reasonable Further Progress evaluation; the area should make the 2008 15% requirement.   The MWAQC next viewed the Hybrid Vehicle movie and representatives from Austin, Texas were on the phone.  MWAQC had mixed reviews on the effectiveness of such a program in this area and believe other strategies need to be considered.  Finally the MWAQC was briefed on Virginia’s new mercury rule.  The MWAQC representative from Arlington would like a letter sent to the Virginia Air Pollution Control Board supporting the no mercury allowance trading provision.  

The next MWAQC meeting will be on June 28 and it will be a work session where the group will discuss ozone reporting, the OTC model regional controls and have the option of participating in three break out sessions.  The break out sessions will deal with renewables, diesel retrofits and voluntary episodic progress.  To prepare for the MWAQC meeting, Jill led the group in a discussion of potential local efforts to reduce air pollution on code red or orange days.  The AQPAC then discussed potential actions that local governments could do to help with the air pollution problems in the local area.  Energy conservation was considered important.  In addition, the AQPAC members felt that promotion of telecommuting, flex work schedules, and tax credits for renewables would also be good options.  Jeff indicated that COG is also working on Regional Energy Plan and it was felt that this would be something that MWAQC needs to get involved in.

4. Member Recruitment  

Jill had been contacted by a recent local graduate that might be interested in join our committee, but has not gotten the application she sent back.  We continue to advertise on the web site and to work with the MWAQC to get them to nominate new members.

5. New Business

Rodney presented two magazine articles on green planning and how planting the right plants can help air quality.  

Bill Butler was recognized for serving as notetaker the last three months.  A new note taker is needed for the next quarter and Jill is looking for a volunteer.

The AQPAC feels that we need to get involved in the selection of control and contingency measures that will be taking place in preparation of the SIP.  Control measures will be on the agenda next month.

6. Next meeting
The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m. The next meeting will be on July17, 2006.  Jill will attend MWAQC (June 28). 

